                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                       BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS

MINUTES OF MEETING October 8, 2021
Members Present: Bob Bartini, Roger Scheurer, Gary O’Brien, Pete Scolforo, Dave Forrest
Others Present: Al Zerbato
Chairman Bartini called the meeting to order at 10:06 AM.
Water Dept.

The Board was informed that the water radios on backorder have arrived.  A new billing cycle is in progress and that fall flushing begins on the 11th.
A discussion regarding the water line projects hydrants was discussed after Ryan Brown brought up a concern.  Upon further checking, Al Zerbato stated that everything was fine and the adaptors needed had been installed.

Steve Garrity of LB Corporation submitted a text to Al Zerbato regarding the extending of the water line farther up Columbia Streets.  Dave Forrest stated that if that would take place that the additional Columbia Street paving should be postponed and have a shim coat left and lower the structures for winter. Al Zerbato stated the complete paving was scheduled for 10/13/21. Roger Scheurer stated that he would like to see engineered drawing/analysis of the possible prosed addition to the Colombia waterline, prior to any further discussion and would like the paving completed on the two sections this year.  Gary O’Brien inquired if boring could be done to not disturb newly paved areas.  Al Zerbato stated that he was informed by Chris Brittain and Patty Carlino, that at a previous conversation they had with Jeremia Pollard, Town Counselor, they were advised not to not copartner with LB Corporation on this project.
Al Zerbato stated that approximately $940,000 in paving invoices for the water line project from LB Corp had been received. These bills included full width paving along the water line project
Al Zerbato let the Board know that the Town has ARPA (recovery $) and the Water Department would like to do some infrastructure upgrades on several streets, including Railroad, Canal & St James.  Al stated that Tighe and Bond engineers will have projects costs available by Wednesday.

Waste Water Dept

The opening at the Wastewater Dept is on Indeed and also was placed in an ad in the Berkshire Eagle.
Highway/Cemetery Dept
Discussion regarding purchasing 2 new trucks for the Highway Department.  #1 choice Chevy F250, purchased thru state procurement or #2 choice Ford F250.  Both w/8-foot plow, DOT safety lights are 14-16 weeks out. $40,000 cost. Board voted to approve the Chevy F250 thru state procurement. (9/16/21 meeting, revote approval) Gary O’Brien made the motion and Dave Forrest seconded.  All in favor. The second truck was a Ford F550.  Due to long lead time (6-7 months), the Highway Department is looking at purchasing one thru Marchese Ford in New York State. They have 2 trucks in stock, one regular gasoline (2020) and one diesel (2021) The 2021 does not have a sander or plow. It was stated that the diesel could be retrofitted with plow and sander.  Discussion regarding Housatonic plow. Dave Forest would like prices acquired for these items from Meadow Farm and also Marchese for Fisher sander and headgear.  After further discussion, the Board voted to purchased the 2021 Ford F550 (diesel).  Dave Forest made the motion, Roger Scheurer seconded. All in favor.
Al Zerbato let the Board know that line painting is schedule to take place early October, weather permitting.
Al Zerbato let the Board know that the bids for additional paving were out and that the opening would be October 13th.  So far 5 companies had requested bid packets.  He also stated that approximately $12,500 would be needed for line painting and $20,000 for crack sealing thru Indus.  

Discussion regarding phase 1 water line paving. The paving is almost complete with small amounts of paving and aprons remaining.  There are two areas near the Columbia Mill that need to be addressed.  Al Zerbato inquired of the Board their thoughts on completing those areas (1600 ft & 1400 ft) or waiting for top coat until spring.  After discussion, the Board voted to finish both areas, if possible, this year.  Pete Scolforo made the motion and Gary O’Brien seconded.  All in favor.
Al Zerbato let the Board know that the new excavator has been registered and the paperwork completed.  He also discussed the broom for the sweeper.  There is a 72” in stock and he will discuss this with Zach. Dave Forrest inquired about sidewalk width. Gary O’Brien inquired about an angle or clam shell and Al Zerbato stated he would check and attain further information.

Al Zerbato stated that the Chevy truck will be ordered on the Boards recommendation.

Roger Scheurer spoke about the need for the Town to spend 3% of the cannabis impact funds that were collected.  Al Zerbato stated that he had submitted some cost that were incurred from plowing the new side walk in front of the Housatonic Street location.

The Board inquired about winter help for the Highway Department.  Al Zerbato stated that Pete Newton had been added as an additional full-time employee since last year, but additional help is always helpful, especially with the Town now have 2 sidewalk machines.  Further discussion will take place on this topic.
Al Zerbato inquired of the Board an order that they would like to see the additional paving done in, weather permitting.  The Board agreed to Golden Hill, Navin Ave, Circular, Navin Heights and Mandalay.
Abatements

An abatement was submitted for 510 Greylock for a new pool installation.  The Board reviewed the submitted documentation and voted to approve a sewer only abatement without practice or precedent. Roger Scheurer made the motion and Pete Scolforo seconded.  All in favor
An abatement was submitted for 99 Main Street regarding a leak on the property.  After discussion the Board voted to deny the abatement without practice or precedent due to the water being used and treated.  Roger Scheurer and Gary O’Brien seconded.  All in favor

Other

A curb cut application was submitted for 305 Church Street (Chittenden).  After discussion regarding the same requirements as the previously submitted 310 Church, the Board voted to approve.  Pete Scolforo mad the motion and Gary O’Brien seconded.  All in favor.
Further discussion regarding hiring an engineer for professional services that the department may need.  In the past Chris Ketchen, Town Administer had denied the request.  Bob Bartini would like to visit this again.

Bob Bartini inquired about infrastructure funds that are available.  Al Zerbato will get that information.

The minutes of 9/16/21 have been approved.  Dave Forrest made the motion and Roger Scheurer seconded.  All in favor

The meeting adjourned at 11:30 Bob Bartini made the motion to close the meeting and Roger Scheurer seconded. All in favor
. 

Respectfully submitted,

Shanon Albee
